Taylor Day

From:

Sent: Sunday, May 21, 2023 1:15 PM

To: Public Comments **Subject:** Save the 49er Fun Park

You don't often get email from

Learn why this is important

Good afternoon City Council members,

It has come to my attention this weekend that the 49er Fun Park has been permanently closed. Two people that I know were supposed to go to birthday parties there this weekend. The parties were canceled without notice and no deposit has been refunded.

As a parent of young children and wife of a lifelong Grass Valley resident, this news is very sad for our community. It has been a staple here for decades and is a wonderful place for kids to be kids and families to come together.

I would like to know what the city of Grass Valley plans to do with this property. I believe if we can get an investor and all come together as a community, we can save this beautiful gem.

Laura Adair

Taylor Day

From: Arianna Lang

Sent: Thursday, May 18, 2023 4:33 PM

To: Public Comments **Subject:** Permit Parking

[You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important at https://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification]

Hello,

My name is Arianna and I live on Mill Street. Currently the only parking for myself and a few of my neighbors is public street parking. I would like to petition for this parking to be made into permit only parking. Due to the new parking lot being put in on Mill Street I figured this would be a good time to bring this issue to light. Over the last 6 years I have lived on Mill Street the parking situation has become worse and worse. I've come home countless times to cars illegally parked, RVs/trailers staying the night in front of our home, and leaving no space for myself or my neighbors to park. I appreciate you taking the time to read my email. Please let me know if you need anymore information from me. I look forward to hearing about any next steps to grant this petition.

Thank you, Arianna Lang